
 
 
 UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
 REGION IX 

          Underground Storage Tanks Program Office 
          75 Hawthorne Street (WST-8) 

            San Francisco, CA  94105 
 
 

REFER TO WST-8 
AND SITE #HOPI-016   

      Certified Mail: 7000 0520 0021 6106 4752  
 
 
Mr. Farrell Secakuku 
Secakuku Enterprises 
P. O. Box 55 
Second Mesa, AZ   86043 
 
Dear Mr. Secakuku: 
 

This correspondence refers to the December 4, 1999 removal of three underground 
storage tanks (USTs) and subsequent cleanup activities at your service station in Second Mesa, 
AZ, on land of the Hopi Tribe.  

 
Our review of the closure documents and analytical results for soil samples collected at 

the UST site indicates no hydrocarbon concentrations above appropriate EPA, Region IX or 
tribal soil cleanup levels. 

 
The information submitted has assisted EPA in assessing the status of this site, which 

does not appear to pose a current threat to human health and the environment.  Therefore, 
EPA is not requiring further action at this time. 

 
Please call Walt Guggenheimer at (415) 744-2094, if you have questions or need more 

information. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Lester Kaufman, Chief 
Underground Storage Tanks Program Office 

 
 
Enclosure      
 
cc: Gayl Honanie, Hopi Tribe, HEPO 

Wendell Honanie, Bureau of Indian Affairs 
Gina Locklear, Indian Health Service 

 
 
 
 



 
ATTACHMENT: LIST OF CONTACTS 

 
 
Gayl Honanie, Director 
Hopi Environmental Protection Office 
P. O. Box 123 
Kykotsmovi, AZ   86039     (520) 

734-2441, Ext. 635 
 
Wendell Honanie, Superintendent 
Bureau of Indian Affairs, Hopi Agency 
P. O. Box 158 
Keams Canyon, AZ 86034     (520) 738-2228 
 
Gina Locklear, District Sanitarian 
Indian Health Service 
Keams Canyon, AZ   86034     (520) 738-5121 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



REFER TO WST-8 
AND SITE #HOPI-016   

      Certified Mail: 7000 0520 0021 6106 4752  
 
 
Mr. Farrell Secakuku 
Secakuku Enterprises 
P. O. Box 55 
Second Mesa, AZ   86043 
 
Dear Mr. Secakuku: 
 

This correspondence refers to the December 4, 1999 removal of three underground 
storage tanks (USTs) and subsequent cleanup activities at your service station in Second Mesa, 
AZ, on land of the Hopi Tribe.  

 
Our review of the closure documents and analytical results for soil samples collected at 

the UST site indicates no hydrocarbon concentrations above appropriate EPA, Region IX or 
tribal soil cleanup levels. 

 
The information submitted has assisted EPA in assessing the status of this site, which 

does not appear to pose a current threat to human health and the environment.  Therefore, 
EPA is not requiring further action at this time. 

 
Please call Walt Guggenheimer at (415) 744-2094, if you have questions or need more 

information. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Lester Kaufman, Chief 
Underground Storage Tanks Program Office 

 
 
Enclosure      
 
cc: Gayl Honanie, Hopi Tribe, HEPO 

Wendell Honanie, Bureau of Indian Affairs 
Gina Locklear, Indian Health Service 

 
 
 
                                                                
│SYMBOL  │         │        │        │        │        │       │ 
│SURNAME │         │        │        │        │        │       │ 
│DATE    │         │        │        │        │        │       │ 
 U.S. EPA CONCURRENCES                        OFFICIAL FILE COPY 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 


